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October 23, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will create two new funds, a water and land resources shared services fund and a water quality internally financed projects fund, that benefit the public by enhancing fiscal transparency and stewardship.

The legislation creates the water and land resources shared services fund and a water quality internally financed projects fund in section K.C.C. 4A.200. Moneys in the proposed water and land resources shared services fund shall be used for providing services, coordination and technical assistance regarding water and land resources for the county and other governments. The water quality internally financed projects fund shall be used for water quality construction disbursements where funding sources must comply with Internal Revenue Service regulations concerning tax exempt bonds and for tracking expenditures from dedicated revenue sources. Funds have already been expended for these purposes. However, these funds need to be separately tracked and, therefore, require the establishment of these funds in K.C.C. 4A.200.

Specifically, the ordinance will accomplish the following:

· provides for fiscal transparency in the King County Code for the water and land resources shared services fund and the water quality internally financed projects fund;
· aligns with the King County Strategic Plan goal of efficient, accountable regional and local government by responsibly identifying risks and reserving against them.

The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of supporting King County’s goal of long-term financial sustainability of county services by providing a common language and policy framework for King County finance professionals and decision-makers to manage the fiduciary responsibilities of the County while remaining responsive to the needs of county residents and the changing regional economy. Greater consistency and standardization of practices enhances the transparency of County financial management practices.

In developing the legislation, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks engaged with the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget to develop the legislation, and the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget supports the legislation.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents by providing fiscal transparency in the King County Code for the water and land resources division shared services fund.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Josh Baldi, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206‑477‑9440; or Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601.

Sincerely,
[bookmark: _GoBack]



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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